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COMING INTO FORCE OF BY-LAWS 
 
 
Notice is given that the following by-laws were adopted at the urban 
agglomeration council meeting of December 22, 2022: 
 
RCG 14-029-4 Règlement modifiant le Schéma d’aménagement et de 

développement de l’agglomération de Montréal (RCG 14-029) 
 The purpose of the by-law amending the Montréal urban agglomeration 

land use and development plan is to amend the map titled “Grandes 
affectations du territoire” by adding the Parc du Boisé-Jean-Milot sector 
(Mercier–Hochelaga-Maisonneuve borough) to the “Conservation” 
category as well as by adding the southern sector of Golf d’Anjou 
(Anjou borough) to the “Grands espaces verts ou recreation” category. 

 
On February 23, 2023, the Communauté métropolitaine de Montréal approved by-law 
RCG 14-029-4 and issued a certificate attesting its conformity to the metropolitan land 
use and development plan (PMAD). On April 11, 2023, the Minister of Municipal Affairs 
notified an opinion declaring that the by-law is consistent with government policy 
directions regarding land use development.  
 
RCG 14-029-5 Règlement modifiant le Schéma d’aménagement et de 

développement de l’agglomération de Montréal (RCG 14-029) 
 The object of the by-law amending the Montréal urban agglomeration 

land use and development plan is specifically to add two sites located 
on the Hubert Reeves eco-campus close to the IPEX wetland (Saint-
Laurent borough) to the “Conservation” category on the map titled 
“Grandes affectations du territoire”. 

 
On January 19, 2023, the Communauté métropolitaine de Montréal approved by-law 
RCG 14-029-5 and issued a certificate attesting its conformity to the metropolitan land 
use and development plan (PMAD). On April 14, 2023, the Minister of Municipal Affairs 
notified an opinion declaring that the by-law is consistent with government policy 
directions regarding land use development.  
 
By-laws RCG 14-029-4 and RCG 14-029-5 come into force on April 11 and 14, 2023, 
respectively, in accordance with section 53.11.14 of the Act respecting land use planning 
and development (CQLR, c. A-19.1). 
 
These by-laws may be consulted during regular business hours at the Service du greffe, 
155, rue Notre-Dame Est. They are also available on the city’s website at 
montreal.ca/reglements-municipaux/. 
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